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Department of Oncology - Return to on-site working update 10/09/21

Dear Colleagues,

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Oncology COVID Taskforce met today to discuss the plan to bring staff and students back on site over the coming weeks. I’m happy to report a summary of the plan below. Our approach is to maintain our momentum in getting back on site whilst ensuring that our professional & support staff, especially the IT team, can help you in a timely manner and so we can avoid operational pinch points. Bearing that in mind, please arrange to return on site according to the schedule below, so that we can manage demand for support. I’m sure not everything will run smoothly all of the time, so please be patient if help is not immediately forthcoming.
We are devolving responsibility for specific team plans to line managers, as they know best what works for their teams, so please speak to them about any questions or concerns that you may have.

Departmental schedule for returning to normal working arrangements

The following returns are subject to completion of the MS Teams COVID inductions given by the Facilities team. Remember also NOT to come in if you have symptoms that might be due to COVID, or if you have been advised to isolate as a result of contact with someone infected.

·       Week commencing 13th September:
o   Laboratory shift patterns will end
o   Restrictions on bay working will be lifted, although staff are encouraged to be respectful of colleagues’ space
o   Any remaining PIs, SRF staff and researchers currently working from home are invited to return to on-site working
o   Executive Operations and IT teams can return to on-site working
o   Facilities team will revert to normal working pattern

·       Week commencing 20th September:
o   The Finance teams can return to on-site working (details to follow for team members based on the Churchill site)
o   The Teaching and Education team will return to on-site working. This will give the team time to prepare for the new student intake arriving from 4th October. 
 
·       Week commencing 27th September:
o   Administrative Support and Governance teams can return to on-site working
o   The HR team will return to on-site working
o   Any students who are not currently on site are invited to return

·       Week commencing 4th October:
o   New cohort of students welcomed to the Department

Notes:
·       The Taskforce will continue to work with the Churchill Site to identify the best approach in bringing the OCTO team, and any EPCTU staff not already returned, back on-site. For those of you who have not yet returned to on-site working, please continue to work from home until you receive further updates.
·       Those of you working in the WIMM, please follow the on-site working guidance provided by KJ Patel in his email on the 2nd September.
·       For the JR, please follow the Trust guidance based on current government guidelines.
·       Visitors external to the University will gradually be allowed to return to our buildings. A plan is being drafted, and we encourage all visitor sponsors to prepare the necessary visitor paperwork in good time to allow swift administration of applications when external visitors are admitted. It will be very helpful if you can give as much notice as you can of your intention to host a visitor, at visitorenquiries@oncology.ox.ac.uk, which is also the address if you have any questions on that front.

Recommended behaviours and COVID restrictions remaining in place

We will continue to observe OUH guidance for hospital sites (WIMM and the Churchill) until further updates are circulated. In our other buildings we encourage everyone to:
Continue wearing face coverings when moving around buildings and for in-person teaching or meetings of larger groups, in line with University policy.
Talk with the people with whom you work about how you will use of face coverings and other safety measures day to day.
Take and report twice weekly lateral flow tests if working on site.
 

Early Alert Service COVID-19 testing and vaccination centres

The University’s Early Alert Service (EAS) PCR testing centre at the Radcliffe Observatory Quarter remains open, with further plans for the setup of additional sites currently being discussed by the central University teams. This service is for those showing signs of COVID or who have been asked to take a PCR test. It is not for those needing a PCR test for travel purposes.
 
The University is working with Oxford Brookes and the NHS to provide temporary vaccination centres once again for students and staff who need to get their vaccines in the run-up to Michaelmas term. Further information will be made available when published.
As always, there is general advice and guidance on the University’s COVID website, including information on wellbeing and travel. You can access the website here or you can follow links in the Oncology newsletter that comes out fortnightly on Friday.
 
Best wishes,
 
Mark
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